
  
 
 

 

 
 
 
16 August 2019 
 
 
 
 
Dear James 
 
Re: Freedom of information request: Recruitment Spend - 2017, 2018 and 2019 
 
Thank you for your recent request for information, which was received by email on 01 August 2019. We have 
considered your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, and your questions and our responses 
are set out below. 
 

1. Please provide the recruitment agency spend that the 
organisation has used in the following academic years; 
2017, 2018 and 2019 
 

16/17 - £595,173 
17/18 - £511,932 
18/19 - £412,786 (not final) 
 

2. Please outline which agencies have been used and how 
much has been spent per agency. 

Axii Consulting 
Eden Brown Education 
Edgware Associates 
Education Staff Bank 
First Recruitment Services 
Hunter Education 
Hunters Recruitment 
Jambo 
JJFox 
Morgan Hunt 
Pier Recruitment 
Provision 
Reed 
Supply Desk 
T15 International 
The Recruitment Consultancy 
 

 
 
If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled, please contact me to request 
a first-stage review. If, after that, you are still not satisfied you may request a formal review by GB MET. When 
dealing with any concerns, we will follow the college’s complaints procedure, which is available on our website 
at https://www.gbmc.ac.uk/brighton/contact/feedback-and-complaints or by post from: 
 
Complaints  
Greater Brighton Metropolitan College 
Pelham Street 
Brighton 
BN1 4FA 
 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have the right to appeal to the 
Information Commissioner at:  
 
 
 
 

https://www.gbmc.ac.uk/brighton/contact/feedback-and-complaints


  
 
 

 

The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF  
Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45  
Website: www.ico.gov.uk  
 
There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Sarah Box 
Governance Manager 


